RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL



Council Offices Church Walk Clitheroe Lancashire BB7 2RA

Tel: 01200 425111 E-mail: foi@ribblevalley.gov.uk

23 February 2023

Hannah Jewell

request-938519-a275c160@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Jewell

Re: Freedom of Information Request Reference: 8053

Thank you for your request for information of 16 January 2023. It was received by Ribble Valley Borough Council ("the Council") on 17 January 2023 has been dealt with under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ("the Act).

Your enquiry:

Please treat this as a Freedom of Information/Environmental Information Regulations request.

I would like information about your council's carbon literacy training in relation to climate action for the Council Climate Action Scorecards. This information may be held by the HR department or other departments that organise staff training.

In particular, please supply me with information relating to the following questions:

- a. Have all senior management received carbon literacy training or equivalent since 1st January 2019? Please state the type of training.
- b. Have all current councillors in the cabinet or committee chairs received carbon literacy training or equivalent since being elected? Please state the type of training.

This training could be from the Carbon Literacy Organisation or another organisation, university or in-house. We want to know the number of people who have attended the training. We don't need to know the number of staff that have received a certificate of completion or attendance.

With regard to your enquiry, we would respond as follows:

Ribble Valley Borough Council does not have any record of any carbon literacy training being undertaken by current staff or councillors. Consequently, the answers to your two questions are as follows:

- a) N/A
- b) N/A

Most of the information that we provide in response to Freedom of Information Regulations requests will be subject to copyright protection. In most cases the copyright will be owned by Ribble Valley Borough Council. The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organisation, as indicated on the information itself.

You are free to use any information supplied for your own non-commercial research or private study purposes. The information may also be used for any other purpose allowed by a limitation or exception in copyright law, such as news reporting.

However, any other type of re-use, for example by publishing the information in analogue or digital form, including on the internet, will require the permission of the copyright owner. For information where the copyright is owned by Ribble Valley Borough Council details of the conditions on re-use can be provided on application.

For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission.

If you have any queries about this email, please feel free to contact us at the above email address.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision you should write to

Head of Legal and Democratic Services Ribble Valley Borough Council Council Offices Church Walk Clitheroe Lancashire BB7 2RA.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally the Information Commissioner's Office cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Ribble Valley Borough Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF Yours faithfully

FOI TEAM